



TOROS FC

March BOD Meeting – March 16, 2022 (conducted through ZOOM and in person at Holiday Inn Express, Morgan Hill)

Attendance on Zoom: Macy, Tony D., Suzanne, Neil, Lena, Anthony, Francesco, Jack

Attendance in person: Chris, Elisa, Nick H., Rachael, Charlie

Call to order: 7:04pm

Elisa motioned to approve February meeting minutes, Nick H. seconds – all approve

President report – Chris: Cameras for DPL... going with Trace. DPL takes priority, weekends can be for other teams. Will use for Spring as a trial.

Treasurer report – Elisa: \$538K cash on hand... collecting tournament money, target \$15k income for Spring tournament

Uniforms – Tony D.: Add on uniforms for spring, working with Jack, passed out 26-27 jerseys (spring only), generic socks/shorts to get through season. How do we get paid back for the uniforms that we prepaid for? Will follow up on how to get payment from parents. Custom jerseys – Nikys to send sample jerseys for use to use as sizing, marketing, etc. 45-60 day lead time for inventory in Nikys, so turnaround would be shorter when parents order. Place Nikys order no later than May 1. Heat transfer will be done at Nikys, not by Adidas. We can choose the font on jerseys for numbers, will be in white. Ordered banners for tournament – should arrive on the 22nd.

Merchandising – suggests to go online and have a stock on hand for pop up tents. Possible bulk orders online and have shipped to us, then distribute. Tony to have proposal for April board meeting.

VP – Charlie: 130 teams for tournament, schedules sent out 3/15, getting feedback on that. 2 11v11 fields, 7 9v9, 9 7v7 fields all day. 7v7 teams are 55 min, 9v9 an hour 5, 11v11 an hour 15 gaps. All games should be done by 6pm. 26 sep divisions. 12 or so will have championship matches (more than 6 team). All medals/trophies/pins, plaques will arrive on 3/24. Jeff's trailer will be used for trophy presentation, 8x10 backdrop of tournament. Tablecloths are being ordered and will be reused. Chris will be there for trophy presentation.

Marketing - Anthony: nothing to add

Policy – Glenn: not present at the meeting – updated scholarship process for documentation needed for approval. – 1040's only.

Ref update – Nick: needs heads up on double booking tournaments and games scheduled for early season games. Needs more time to get refs signed up and Arbitor updated. Refs are doing ok for now (booking). Rec and playthrough aren't in system yet. PA Walsh needs to be striped before April 2. Will work with Jack on layout – 5 fields.

Complex – Lisa: not present at the meeting



TOROS FC

DOC updates (Neil): Francesco – working with other clubs to do trophy presentation? Monterey? Got sponsorship from Erik's. 17 teams at breakers tournament. Rec numbers are growing huge.

Volunteer updates – Francesco: Good collaboration with Quakes. Doing more games and pre-game activities for Toros players. Publishing volunteer sign up sheet tonight. Quakes org will be representing at the tournament – merch tent.

Team manager updates – Macy: Couple of new managers, had training sessions with those interested. Good to have refreshers.

Suzanne – playthrough has come out for certain ages. Might be able to free up some field time. 154 games now, 210 when all scheduled. Last day to play in Norcal is first weekend in June.

Lena – nothing new to add

New Business

Jack – lunch time soccer clinic at local schools, possibly Oakwood will give fields for practice?

Chris – Discount for team manager/coach – need a proposal before approval – April meeting

Meeting Adjourned: 8:21pm